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Important Safety Recall 22V530 
 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the Motor Vehicle Safety 
Title 49, United States Code Chapter 301, administered by the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration. This is to inform you that your vehicle may contain a non-compliance that 
could affect the safety of a person.  
 
 
Description of the vehicle (s) affected by the non-compliance 
 
Make Lion 

Model Lion C 

Model Year 2020 to 2024 

Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) See Appendix A 

Recall number issued by NHTSA 22V530 

 
 
Description of the non-compliance 
 
During the performance of some tests, it was found that the Lion C parking brake system, if 
not properly adjusted, could possibly not meet the minimum CMVSS/FMVSS 105 regulation 
requirement, section S5.2.2.2. The parking brake may fail if it is not properly adjusted. Failure 
of the parking brake increases the risk of a crash.
 
 
Corrective measures and precautions 
 
Important note : Please do not park or leave your vehicle on a slope to avoid unintentional 
movement of your vehicle when the parking brake is applied. Please follow this instruction 
until the non-compliance is resolved with our team of technicians. 
 
Lion Electric will contact you as soon as possible to schedule a recall, which will be performed 
at the company's expense by one of our technicians. 



 

Contact 
 
For any question, do not hesitate to contact the service department at 1 833 512-5466. 
 
If you have already paid to have your vehicle repaired for this condition, you may be eligible 
for a reimbursement of the charges you paid for the repair or replacement, as applicable. To 
learn more about what you need to do to obtain reimbursement, contact Customer Support 
above. 
 
We estimate the time to perform the labor required to correct the defect to be approximately 
1 hour. 
 
If you no longer own this vehicle, please contact Lion to provide the new owner information. 
Lion will then contact the new owner. 
 
If you are the lessor of this vehicle, please forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within 
10 days to comply with federal regulations. 
 
After receiving this notice, if you still are not able to have the safety defect remedied without 
charge and within a reasonable time, you may submit a complaint to the Administrator, 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave., SE., Washington, DC 
20590; or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1–888–327–4236 (TTY: 1–800–424–
9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov, if you believe that Lion Electric has failed or is 
unable to remedy the defect or noncompliance without charge. 
 
Our priority is to always provide you with a product of the highest quality and security levels. 
We apologize for the inconvenience and would like to thank you for your trust and valuable 
cooperation. 
 
 
 
 
     
Guy Lecompte 
Product Assurance Manager

tel:18555466706
http://www.safercar.gov,/
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